







December 12, 2008

Admissions Committee

Department of Anthropology

UC Berkeley

Berkeley, CA 

Re: Siobhan Schlapper

Dear Madam/Sir:

It is a pleasure to write in behalf of Siobhan Schlapper’s application for your PhD program in Anthropology. I have known Siobhan for about two years, and I can assure you that Siobhan is one of the most dedicated and intelligent people I have met. She has very high standards for her own work and will do outstandingly well in graduate school. It is a pleasure to work with her and you will always find her research, writing and conversations to be what you would expect from a professional. 

Siobhan has studied anthropology at both UCLA and UCSB, gaining a broad range of experience and learning many different perspectives on the field. She has had considerable field experience related to research design, field techniques of data collection, laboratory processing, excavation and site data recording. She has worked at the Diablo Valdez site on Santa Cruz Island (off of Santa Barbara) and has worked over artifacts and materials from the Pinwheel Cave in Bakersfield. She has been on the Deans list several times at both UCLA and UCSB. She received the UCSB Department of Anthropology Award for Academic Excellent in June of 2008. 

I first met Siobhan when she earned an outstanding grade in Soc 152A (the Sociology of Human Sexuality). Next I invited her to be in the small honors class (Soc 152B) that I offered the following quarter for the best 17 students from the large 152A class (which has 500-600 students each quarter of the year). In the small class I came to know Siobhan quite well. She always made thoughtful and insightful contributions, and she was one of the leaders of many important discussions. She has very high standards for her own work and a great eye for detail. It is a pleasure to work with her and you will always find her work to be of the highest quality.

Because Siobhan is a very good writer, I next invited her to join my Soc 152C class, which is creating a website called SexInfo, that presents scientific information about sexuality for people in over 180 nations around the world. (See SexInfoOnLine.com.) Siobhan was an obvious choice because she is so intelligent, articulate and responsible. She participated in Soc 152C for several quarters and wrote many very valuable contributions. In my frequent interactions with her, I have come to know Siobhan quite well and I am constantly impressed by her intelligence and her responsible work habits. 

Siobhan has a lovely sense of humor that everyone enjoys. She is a team player who can help others function well in group-projects. She is exceptionally well organized and makes sure that that her work is done professionally, carefully, and with attention to detail. Siobhan is one of the most hard-working and honest people you could hope to know. She carries responsibility well and will do outstanding work in your graduate program and go on to make many sophisticated professional contributions. She loves challenges and looks forward to working at any of a variety of jobs because she wants to gain increasing numbers of skills as the years pass. 

Siobhan is an outstanding person. In addition to having a keen mind, she is serious, conscientious and hard working. She has excellent writing skills and can manage the complex tasks of graduate school and professional life very well. She is both an excellent student and a happy, well-adjusted person with whom it is a pleasure to work. I give Siobhan my highest recommendation. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely, 

John D. Baldwin

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu 

